

Lambley Primary School

Catfoot Lane, Lambley, Nottingham NG4 4QF

Head Teacher: Vicky Dilnot

Tel: 0115 9313515

Email office@lambley.notts.sch.uk



28th June, 2018

Sun Safety & Staying Hydrated

What hot weather! Thank you for sending your children with sunhats and water bottles, wearing sunscreen. This really is vitally important as we want to protect them as much as possible from the harmful rays of the sun.

During hot weather, we open up the school garden during break times so that there are larger areas of shade for the children to escape to. Please send your child with a sun hat as this gives them protection wherever they are on the playground.

We have some exciting news! Drinking water taps have recently been fitted both inside and out. These taps provide water specifically for drinking and are places where the children can refill their bottles hygienically. Children are therefore not to drink directly from the tap and this has been explained to them. The success of this relies on parents sending them to school with a water bottle that can be re-filled whenever necessary.

Our thanks go to Luke Richardson (Parent Governor) who facilitated arrangements for this in addition to replacement taps for all of the sinks across school that are used by pupils. The new taps are easier for young children to use and automatically switch off to save water wastage.

GDPR

At the end of May, as the result to GDPR legislation, we sent out our updated policy for the use of images. Accompanying this was a consent form which many of you have now completed and returned to us. Please ensure you return yours by 10th July.

Sports Day Success!

Both Willow and Ks1/2 Sports Day were a huge success and really well attended by family members. The atmosphere was brilliant and we have received lots of positive feedback from both pupils and parents. Thank you for supporting the events.

Obviously we do not have control over the weather and always ensure there is a reserve date. This year, the weather was forecasted as hot! Parents came to the rescue with gazebos and this ensured the children were able to sit in the shade for much of the time. One parents also brought enough sliced up oranges for every pupil to have some mid-afternoon refreshment. Thank you Jade Davies!

I want to finish by saying well done and thank you to Mr Clarke who organised the events as part of his apprentice training. He did a super job.

The results are as follows:

1st Place- Cromwell House with 1440 points

2nd place (joint)- Flamstead & Pearson House with 1000 points

4th Place- Trinity House with 950 points

Training for Reading Volunteers

We had to postpone or training event for Reading Volunteers. This has now been rescheduled for Monday 2nd July at 3pm and will be delivered by Mrs Berber.

ambley Newsletter

Lambley Village Fun Day

Our Summer Fair is this Saturday! Thanks go out again to the Friends of Lambley group for organising this event. We also want to extend a huge thank you to parents and members of the local community who have helped to clear the field of grass in preparation for Saturday's event.

We want to thank all of you for supporting the event yesterday by sending your child with a donation of a tombola or raffle prize. A huge number of donations were received and have been passed on to the organisers. All we need now is a brilliant turn-out at Saturday's event! The organisers are still looking for help with a few of the stalls. Details of the gaps are as follows:

- Strawberries and cream, 1:45-3pm (2 helpers needed) & 3-4pm (1 more helper needed).
- Face-painting, 3-4pm (2 helpers needed)
- Water & Wine Stall, 3-4pm
- Art & Craft Area, 3-4pm

Any help with the packing away will also be much appreciated.

Curriculum Enrichment





It is a very busy time of year. Here is an update of some of the exciting curriculum enrichment activities happening at the moment:

- Y6 have received a visit from East Midlands Ambulance Service today.
- Y5 & Y6 are preparing for the end of year production of Superstan, fitting in with the Shakespeare and Superheroes topic work.
- Y6 are benefitting from Secondary Ready afternoons hosted by Colonel Frank Seely school.
- Y5 and Y6 pupils are continuing their Notts County FITC PE sessions every Friday
- Y5 pupils are looking forward to a day of Maths at Colonel Frank Seely on Tuesday.
- We have organised a Y3/4 Love Where You Live Theatre Workshops for next Friday and Beech and Maple Classes are looking forward to a Big Picnic event at Gedling Country Park later this term.
- Y2 are soon to visit Warwick Castle and also have their school sleepover event to look forward to.
- Y1 are off to White Post Farm in July
- Willow & our new starters have a fabulous 'Pirate Party' to look forward to.

Vicky Dilnot

Head Teacher

Coming Up:

Sat 30 th June	Friends of Lambley Summer Fair
Mon 2 nd July	Training for Reading Helpers @3pm
Tues 3 rd July	Y5 Transition Maths Morning @ CFS Secondary School
Tues 5 July	Reserve Sports Day date
Mad 4th Luly	
Wed 4 th July	Willow & New Starters Pirate Party afternoon
Thurs 5 th July	Year 6 CFS Transition Day- travel by coach with CFS staff
	Wimbleton Special Menu for School Dinners
	Willow Multiskills @ Woodborough Primary
	Birch Class trip to Warwick Castle (8:30am-4pm)
	Transition afternoon (all pupils)
Fri 6 th July	Y6 Transition Afternoon (2)- Maths & Science @ CFS
Mon 9 th July	School Reports due to go home this week
	Y6 Transition Afternoon (3) - English & Science @ CFS
Tues 10 th July	Elm Class Trip to White Post Farm
Wed 11 th July	New Starters Induction morning & lunch
Thurs 12 th July	Birch Class Sleepover in school!
	Beech & Maple Class Trip- The Big Picnic @ Gedling Country Park
Fri 13 th July	School Dinners Special Menu- celebrating Summer!
	Open Morning (to discuss school reports)
Tues 17 th July	Y5/6 Summer Production- afternoon performance
Wed 18 th July	'Meet the Teacher' transition morning- all pupils
	Y5/6 Summer Production- evening performance
Fri 20 th July	End of Year Assembly- 2:45pm
Mon 23 rd July	House Activity Afternoon (& trip for the winning house)
Tues 24 th July	Leavers Meal (TBC)
Wed 25 th July	Leavers Assembly & Y6 Achievement Awards Ceremony (2:30pm)
	Pupils break up for the Summer Holidays
·	,